
No teaching today
Normally I teach first weekend of the month at one of the
morning services, but this month for some reason they have me
down for next weekend instead. Of course I did have a surprise
last night as I wrote. Today there was no leader problem
either, just a normal day. For some reason though the boys are
more rambunctious at the second Sunday service than Saturday
night. I suppose it is probably for the same reason I tend to
have more energy in the morning myself. The lesson if I didn’t
say was an introduction to the book of Judges. The kids were
taught about the cycle that happened seven times in Judges and
still happens today. When we get comfortable we tend to forget
God and sin. Once in that trap, it leads to suffering. As we
suffer we remember God and cry out to him to help us. He hears
our cries and saves us, bringing us back to him. Unfortunately
the cycle starts over from there. The message we got in the
main service was part of the series on family first aid. It
was about wrestling with God just as Jacob wrestled with God.
While God could just crush us when we choose a path other than
that which leads to Him (read: sin), He chooses instead to be
gentle and let us wrestle a bit. However, no mistake is to be
made  on  this:  He  leads  us,  His  children,  to  a  place  of
submission so we get back on the right path. The message can
be heard here:

This Week’s Message
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https://www.harvestbible.org/Content.aspx?content_id=40&site_id=4

